February 28, 2023

Dear Dr. Winkler, Dr. Schwartzbauer and FCLB Delegates:

I am writing to announce my intent to run for the office of President of FCLB at the upcoming annual conference in West Palm Beach, Florida being held April 26 to April 30, 2023.

I retired from full time active practice on February 25, 2021 after a great career of 34 years serving my community. I continue to hold an active license in the State of Texas & Colorado. I am a Certified Chiropractic Sports Practitioner and a Fellow of the International Academy of Medical Acupuncture. I finished my term on the Texas Board of Chiropractic Examiners after serving a total of 7+ years in November of 2018. I currently maintain a small part time specialty sports practice with Texas A&M Women's Golf team as their team chiropractor.

I am currently serving the 1st year of my second term as District IV Director for FCLB and my second year as Board Chair of FCLB. I have been a member of the executive committee for the past 2 years and worked closely with the current executive officers, staff & board of directors.

Since 2020, I have served on the Model Practice Act, and Policy and Procedure committees. Additionally, I am the Chair of the Chiropractic Specialty Task Force – Recognized Chiropractic Specialty Program (RCSP). This committee has 10 members who have been diligently working of the creation of language, policies and procedures and program criteria for the past 2 years, and are in the last steps of developing an application process to demonstrate compliance with this program similar to PACE. We are hopeful to have the program completed by end of 2023, after stakeholder input, and ready for our member boards to utilize in 2024.

I will continue to work diligently, fairly and honestly in any position, committee or any issue I am asked to assist with or serve on. I believe I have good communication skills and, possess a good common sense approach to difficult situations in order to get effective results.

I will support the FCLB in fulfilling its mission and strategic priorities by continuing to embody the mission of the FCLB ensuring the standards of our organization evolve and adapt to the needs of public protection with a team focused mentality, while maintaining the integrity and culture of FCLB which is incredibly important to me.

I am excited for the opportunity to assist FCLB achieve their goals for the future as well as help support the delegate body and members of FCLB Districts. I would be honored to be considered as the next President of FCLB at the annual conference in West Palm Beach, Florida in April 2023.

Respectfully,

Karen Campion D.C., CCSP, FIAMA

Kain Canpin D. C., CCSP, FIAMA

District IV Director FCLB

Board Chair FCLB

Chair of Recognized Chiropractic Specialty Program (RCSP)